
 
 
PURPOSE:    Participatory Governance Leaders Meeting 
LOCATION:  Administration Building  /  Room 1901  /  President’s Conference Room  
TIME:   1:30 PM – 3:00 PM   
   

ITEM TIME TOPICS FACILITATOR (S) ACTION 

1 1:30 - 1:35 Public Comments and General Announcements PaRC Tri-Chairs, and all 
participants   

2 1:35 - 1:45 President’s Report (Board, Chancellor’s Cabinet, President’s Cabinet) Nguyen  

3 1:45 - 1:46 Approve October 11, 2017 PaRC minutes PaRC Tri-Chairs, and all 
participants Approval 

4 1:46 - 1:55 Accreditation Debrief LaManque  

5 1:55 - 2:00 Leadership Council on Governance Redesign  
• Announcement of Appointments  

ASFC; Academic Senate; 
Classified Senate; Nguyen  

6 2:00 - 2:20 Budget Reduction 
• November 8, 2017, 3pm - 4pm, President’s Town Hall  

Nguyen  

7 2:20 - 2:40 
IP&B Updates 

• Program Review Template  
• 



Non-Voting	Members	Present:	Anthony	Cervantes,	Peter	Chow	(note	taker),	Andrea	Hanstein,	April	Henderson,	Elaine	Kuo,	
Andrew	LaManque,	Nanette	Solvason,	Paul	Starer,	Kevin	Harral,	Amy	Edwards,	Eoin	O’Farrell,	Marcel	
Vermeer	

	
(1)	Public	Comments	and	General	Announcements	
	

1. ASFC	is	working	on	a	special	election	on	the	ECO-Pass	measure.	Anyone	is	welcome	to	help	with	organizing	the	
election.	The	election	date	is	not	set	yet,	but	ASFC	is	planning	to	have	the	election	on	the	week	of	November	6,	
2017.	
	

2. Health	Center	update:	The	TB	test	for	faculty,	staff	and	students	reminds	at	$10.	The	TB	test	can	now	be	done	at	
the	Foothill	Health	Center.			

	
(2)	President’s	Report	(Board,	Chancellor’s	Cabinet,	President’s	Cabinet)	
	
Thuy	Nguyen	reported	during	the	November	2017	Board	of	Trustee	meeting,	the	Board	members	will	get	the	poll	results	of	
general	obligation	bond	measure.	Nguyen	explained	one	more	time	that	the	general	obligation	bond	is	for	facility	
improvements,	and	the	Board	hired	a	political	consultant	to	conduct	a	poll	at	the	local	community.	The	Board	would	like	to	
know	if	the	community	is	interested	in	a	general	obligation	bond,	as	well	as	the	amount	of	the	bond.	The	Board	will	analyze	the	
results	of	the	poll	at	the	Board	meeting,	but	it	is	not	certain	that	if	the	Board	will	make	a	decision	during	the	November	
meeting.	The	Board	can	make	the	decision	by	early	March	2018.	
	
PaRC	member	asked	if	the	District	decided	how	many	new	faculty	will	be	hired.	Nguyen	answered	that	the	decision	has	not	
been	made	because	Kevin	McElroy	and	Bret	Watson	were	attending	the	Association	of	Chief	Business	Officials	(ACBO)	
conference.	The	number	of	new	faculty	will	be	decided	by	the	next	Chancellor’s	Cabinet	meeting	on	October	31,	2017.		
	
Nguyen	addressed	the	concerns	about	the	printing	services	on	campus.	PaRC	members	pointed	out	that	some	faculty	members	
prefer	to	print	out	the	course	materials,	and	some	faculty	members	might	worry	about	students	not	being	able	to	access	the	
electronic	version	of	course	materials.	The	cost	of	printing	services	might	also	pass	to	students	because	some	students	do	not	



https://foothill.edu/president/parc/2017docs/AccreditationVisitNextSteps.docx


	
PaRC	members	asked	what	the	standards	stand	for	in	LaManque’s	presentation.	LaManque	answered	that	they	are	the	
standards	the	accreditation	team	cited	verbally	during	the	exit	report.	The	standards	were	cited	anytime	when	
recommendations	are	given	out,	to	show	that	the	standards	were	not	met.	An	example	is	there	are	some	policies	about	release	
and	reassign	time	that	is	dated	in	1996;	however	the	policies	have	not	been	changed	ever	since,	so	there	was	not	any	formal	
update	on	the	policies.		
	
ASFC	representatives	asked	if	the	accreditation	team	commentated	on	the	student	government.	Nguyen	answered	that	the	
meeting	with	students	impressed	the	accreditation	team.		
	



	
The	President’s	Town	Hall	event	has	been	rescheduled	to	November	8,	2017,	3pm	to	4pm.		
Nguyen	repeated	that	the	budget	reduction	for	2017-18	academic	year	will	be	$700,000,	one	time	carry	over	reduction.	For	
2018-19	academic	year,	the	budget	reduction	will	be	$1.05	million	plus	$700,000	carry	over,	which	is	$1.75	million	total.	The	
budget	reduction	is	a	reflection	of	the	lost	on	FTES	in	the	2016-17	academic	year.	Nguyen	mentioned	that	the	District-wide	
FTES	for	2017-18	has	actually	improved	because	of	the	increase	of	summer	quarter	enrollment.	But	because	De	Anza	College	
is	facing	decrease	in	FTES	during	2017-18	summer	and	fall	quarter,	FTES	might	also	decrease	in	winter	and	spring	quarter.	
	
Nguyen	requested	PaRC	and	President’s	Cabinet	to	host	the	Town	Hall	event.	During	the	event,	PaRC	and	Cabinet	will	listen	to	
comments	from	the	college	community	regarding	budget	reduction	process.	On	November	9,	2017,	there	will	be	an	Admin	
Council	event,	which	will	act	the	same	as	the	Town	Hall,	but	Admin	Council	listen	to	the	comments	from	administrators.	On	
November	13,	2017,	the	President’s	Cabinet	will	have	a	retreat	and	conduct	a	“table	top”	activity	to	review	the	feedback	and	
comments	gathered	from	the	whole	campus.	During	the	November	15,	2017	PaRC	meeting,	the	Cabinet	will	present	the	
conclusion	on	all	the	comments	on	budget	reduction.		
	
PaRC	member	asked	which	department	or	program	will	reduce	budget,	Nguyen	answer	that	the	initial	idea	is	10%	from	
President’s	Office	and	Marketing,	10%	from	Finance	and	Administration,	30%	from	Instruction	and	50%	from	Student	
Services.	The	numbers	will	be	changed	after	all	comments	are	gathered	and	discussed	from	various	events.	Nguyen	is	planning	
to	organize	a	second	meeting	during	winter	quarter	to	gather	more	feedback,	so	the	whole	campus	can	express	their	ideas.		
PaRC	member	suggested	showing	a	preview	of	current	budget	distribution,	so	the	participants	of	the	events	will	have	more	
background	information.		
PaRC	member	also	wondered	if	there	is	any	one-time	fund	to	help	with	the	budget	reduction.	Nguyen	answered	that	the	
budget	reduction	is	an	on	going	reduction,	but	there	might	be	a	slight	chance	of	getting	a	one-time	fund	support.	The	budget	
reduction	will	be	3	years	reduction,	so	one-time	fund	will	not	help	the	whole	3	years	of	reduction.		
	



	
For	new	initiative	form,	LaManque	recapped	that	the	purpose	of	the	form	is	to	be	filled	out	and	submitted	to	PaRC	for	
notification.	During	2016-17	PaRC	meetings,	there	were	discussions	regarding	to	this	form,	and	the	decision	of	having	this	
form	was	postponed.	In	2017-



• NonCredit	ESL	Certificate	(second	reading)	
	
Approved	
	
(9)	New	Program	

• Interventional	Pulmonology	(first	reading)	
	
Solvson	introduced	the	Interventional	Pulmonology	certificate	program.	I


